St. John's Episcopal Church Minutes of the Vestry Meeting Tuesday, May 26, 2020

Present: J. Beattie, H. Brown, D. Campbell, S. Coles, M. Davis, C. Dubow, B. Futh, D.

Gillespie, G. Hahneman, A. Kalnins, L. Littlefield, S. McFeely, M.B. Witt

Absent: R. Bent

Fr. Hahneman opened the meeting with a prayer.

The meeting was conducted via Zoom.

The Minutes of the last three meetings were accepted.

Treasurer's Report

Mr. Littlefield reviewed the finances. Expenses are below budget and income is above expectations. Pledge income is a big question at this time.

The PPP loan of \$17,000+ arrived and will be used for salaries. It is expected that the loan will be converted into a grant, as provided by the PP legislation.

Property Committee

A printed report on the walk-through to determine work that needs to be done was distributed via email.

Francisco is doing a fine job helping to maintain the grounds. The tenants in the rectory are considering extending their lease. Ms. Coles and Mr. Kalnins have provided a contact for other possible tenants.

Crushed slates from the church roof were to be used for the memorial garden. A decision about their use will have to be made.

Wardens Report:

The wardens thanked everyone for their help in renting the rectory and work done during this difficult time.

Priest-in-Charge's Report

At this time no decision has been made about reopening the church for in-person services. Whatever decision is made, the services this summer will have to be scaled down.

The Washington Council of Congregations has been offered a table at the Saturday Food Market to collect food for the various local food pantries. St. John's will be in charge on June 6. Also, there will be another food drive later in June. St. John's will be in charge of organizing it.

Executive Session

Other Business

Fr. Hahneman asked for input on keeping St. John's together at this difficult time. Plan for the Bazaar are on hold.

Tian for the Dazaar are on nord.

There were 107 people "present" at last Sunday's service.

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Beattie, Secretary